

# Manzanita Family Faculty Organization General Meeting February 2, 2018

A Family Faculty Organization meeting was held on February 2, 1018 at Manzanita Elementary School. Michelle Ijams called the meeting to order at 8:16 am.

#### Welcome and call to order:

Michelle Ijams welcomed everyone. January meeting minutes were approved. Michelle reported that at the last DFFO meeting the district reported that there were 2,016 student open enrollment applications for CFSD for the 2017/2018 school year. This total is 250 more than the 2016/2017 school year. Rodeo Break is coming up soon. Teacher of the Year, this will be announced this afternoon. Staff Appreciation will take place next week, thank you to all of the parents for making this happen each month with your donations.

### • Principal's Report:

Ms. Boling welcomed a new Foundation Board Member, his name is Doug Adley. We also had introductions with parents in the audience. Ms. Boling had a short presentation with two 5<sup>th</sup> graders from Ms. Bowman's class, Cooper and Addison, about Mindfulness and the 9 different ways to relax. The Site Council will be present during our annual Ben's Bells Kindness Day. This will take place on Saturday, February 17<sup>th</sup>. Our Ben's Bell's mural will be unveiled and there will be several different stations of activities for the kids.

#### • Treasurer's Report:

Ravjit Swett presented the Treasurer's report. 3<sup>rd</sup> graders had their Bisbee Mine/Kartchner Cavern's field trip happened. The treasurer's report was approved.

#### • Mustang Bucks:

Our goal was met, it was \$26,000 and we have received \$26,355 to date.

## • Community Reports:

Michelle Rooney announced that the Spring Book Fair will take place on 3/02/2018 - 3/08/2018. Family Night will take place on 3/2/2018 from 4:30 pm - 7:00 pm. This spring's theme is Paws for books. Reading Roundup will be taking place on 3/2/2018 as well. All students and their families are welcome to attend. Yearbook deadline is April 16, 2018. No yearbooks will be sold in the office this year. All orders are online. Milers Club is looking for more volunteers on Wednesday and Friday's.

# • New Business:

Author Jacklyn Woodson will be coming to the school to visit us and autograph books that can be purchased through our book fair from Scholastics. Next FFO meeting, we will be having a guest speaker. Principal Mark Rubin-Toles from Orange Grove Middle School.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:55 am. Next FFO Meeting will be held on March 2, 2018.

Respectfully submitted by: Ann Girvin, Secretary 2017-2018 Michelle Ijams, President 2017-2018